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Elrick Primary School Newsletter

	Session 2018/19                                   November, 2018


	


Dear Parents and Carers,

It has been a busy start to term 2 at Elrick School and we have lots of things happening over the next few weeks which we have been sharing through our weekly email with families. 
Pupils are planning lots of different opportunities for families to visit between now and Christmas.
Christmas Fair – organised by Primary 6

Primary 6 are hosting a fair on Saturday, 1st December at Elrick School from 10.30am to 12.30pm. 

All welcome

Entry fee: adults £2, children £1 and under 3’s are free. Entry includes refreshments.
Stalls, tombola’s, raffles and Santa Grotto

Further dates include:
Nursery and Primary 6
Our Nursery and P6 children are working together to learn songs. This is the start of our buddying programme as we begin to build friendships between pupils at school and those who will be starting in August 2019 and beyond. They will be having a sing song and snack on the following dates:
· Blue Nursery and P6P on Wednesday, 19th December from 10.30am (for nursery parents) and 11am (P6 parents)
· Green Nursery and P6L on Wednesday, 19th December from 2.15pm (for nursery parents) and 2.45pm (P6 Parents)
Primary 1

Primary 1 children will be sharing a Christmas sing a long and have planned some enterprising ideas to sell on Friday, 14th December at 11.30am or 2.30pm
Primary 2 and 3

Primary 2 and 3 children are performing a short Christmas musical, based around the Christmas story. They are also running a café following each performance.

· P2/3 (Mrs Young’s class) on Monday, 17th December at 2pm

· P2B and P3SB Tuesday, 18th December at 9.45am and Wednesday, 19th December at 2pm

· P2N and P3CS Tuesday, 18th December at 2pm and Wednesday, 19th December at 9.45am

Primary 4

Our Primary 4 classes are hosting a French Christmas Café.

· P4E on Tuesday, 11th December at 1.45pm

· P4C on Thursday, 13th December at 1.45pm

Primary 5

Primary 5 will be singing to shoppers at the Westhill Shopping Centre on Monday, 10th December from 1.15pm
Primary 6

As well as the Nursery sing a long, Primary 6 are organising a Christmas Fair. There will be a variety of stalls from various companies as well as crafts made by pupils from Elrick School. There will also be refreshments.

The fair will take place on Saturday, 1st December, 10.30-12.30pm
Sharing Good News
· We are delighted to share that Mrs Robinson had a baby boy, Brodie, and are looking forward to meeting him when he comes to visit. 
· Mrs Skinner leaves Elrick School this month as she was successfully appointed to a teaching post 3 days per week. We wish her all the best in her move. Mrs Mitchell will teacher P5RS on a short term basis.
· Our book fair was held the first week back after October and raised a lot of money for new books across the school and library. 
· The Evening Express have been in school and taken Primary 1 class photos for their P1 supplement.
· Our Primary 6 classes have enjoyed curling sessions led by staff from Curl Aberdeen.
Volunteering at Elrick
Thank you to all the parents who have been volunteering recently including helping at the book fair, flu immunisations and with the school photographs. 
We are hoping to increase the number of clubs, led by Active Schools, and anyone willing to volunteers for running or netball clubs should get in touch with the school. 

Reporting to Parents

We continue to look at ways to improve reporting to parents and also sharing learning with families. This term we have the following opportunities for our families:
· Nursery have organised a stay and play session, with parent workshops for all the key worker groups. The focus for these sessions has been literacy.
· Parents where classes have organised a sharing the learning events, will have the chance to visit their child and watch their performances, buy crafts or enjoy the cafes.
· Some pupils working with our Additional Support Needs teachers have had individual meetings to discuss progress around their child

· Our on-line profiling is slightly further forward as we now wait for the required privacy notice. Once this is in place we will be asking for permission to share your child’s learning through SEESAW.

· Primary 7 families will be invited to share the learning with their child after Christmas and find out what they have been learning during their “Band” topic.

School Improvements

· Thank you to all the families who responded to the recent survey around the type of workshops/information you would like to have. The results of this will be shared at the Parent Council meeting, but in summary the preference were for a more active workshop style session.  Evenings were most popular for events, whilst looking at resilience and breaking down barriers or creativity and engaging pupils in learning, were topics you wanted covered.
· At the Parent Council, we asked the class reps to find a group of parents to support the improvement of the behaviour policy. We have held our first group meeting and looked at the current policies, discussed changes and planned questions to ask the pupils. We have also worked with teaching staff and Pupil Voice to gather their views. 
· During the in-service days teaching staff attended courses on technology and literacy, looked at the behaviour policy, worked with teachers from across Westhill schools to look at assessment and spent time building on creativity skills. Non-teaching staff completed a first aid course, looked at the behaviour policy and worked with teaching staff on building creativity skills.
· Teachers are continuing to look at pupil engagement, following classroom visits by the senior management team last term. This term, teachers will visit other classrooms and observe the pupils before feeding back to the class teacher. We will then try to identify any patterns or trends around engagement in learning.
Parent Council 
· Our next Parent Council meeting is on Friday, 7th December in the afternoon. If you have any items for the agenda, please pass on to the committee through your class rep.
Other News/Notes
· At the end of the last school year, pupils in the school participated in a competition run by Nicol of Skene to design the art work and name one of their new vehicles. We are delighted that Nicol of Skene have offered to bring “The Anchorator” to Elrick school with a festive visitor later this term. 

· The team from A.L.E.C. will be in school over the next 2 weeks running sessions with pupils from P1-7 on different health and wellbeing topics. Previously, these sessions were held in their purpose built caravan however, this year we will have the sessions in their new pop up classroom in the music room. Parents and carers are invited to a session, please let the school know if you can attend.
Dates:
Please check your child’s class GLOW page for important dates, homework and information regularly
November
· A.L.E.C. education team in school this week and next week
December
· Saturday 1st December  - P6 Enterprise Christmas Fair

· Friday, 7th December - Parent Council Meeting at 1.30pm
Monday 10th December -  P5 Christmas songs at Westhill shopping centre

· Tuesday 11th December  -P4E Parents - French Christmas Café
· Wednesday 12th December - School Christmas Lunch plus Parent forum are holding a fundraiser where you can dress festively for a £1.00 donation.
· Thursday 13th December - P4C Parents - French Christmas café
· Friday 14th December -P1 Christmas Singalong - morning and afternoon session’s times- TBC.
· Monday 17th December - P2/3 Nativity for parents 2.00-2.30pm - cafe 2.30-3.05pm.
· Tuesday 18th December -P3SB/P2B Nativity - 9.45am - 10.15am
                                          P3SB/P2B Cafe and enterprise - 10.15-10.45am

                                          P3CS/P2N Nativity 2-2.30pm
                                          P3CS/P2N Cafe and enterprise 2.30-3.00pm
· Wednesday 19th December
·  P3CS/P2N Nativity - 9.45-10.15am
 P3CS/P2N Cafe and enterprise - 10.15-10.45am
·  P3SB/P2B Nativity - 2-2.30pm
 P3SB/P2B Cafe - 2.30-3.00pm
· Blue Nursery  - snack with children and Christmas songs with           P6 children – 10.30am

· P6P  - Christmas songs with nursery followed by hot drinks –   11am

· Green nursery – snack with children and Christmas songs with P6 children - 2.15pm
· P6L – Christmas songs with nursery followed by hot drinks 2.45pm

· Wednesday, 19th December – Parent Council Discos, in School Hall. Further information will be issued with times.
· Friday 21st December – LAST DAY OF TERM
As a school we value the partnership we have with parents and therefore appreciate any feedback you can provide.  This is part of our self-evaluation process which helps us to develop and improve.  Please feel free to complete the Compliments, Comments and Complaints section or e-mail the school. 

Yours Sincerely
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Andrea Drummond
Head Teacher
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